
Sundowners Snowmobile Club August 10, 2015
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Edgerton WI 53534
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The regular meeting of the Sundowners Snowmobile Club was called to order August 6, 2015 at 
7:35 pm by the president at Lakeview. The president, vice president, secretary, two board 
members, and trail chairman were present, with a total of 20 members attending.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:
• On file and distributed to all members.

TREASURER'S REPORT:
• Read by Tammy Bolden and accepted as read.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:
• The September meeting will be at the Pit Stop and the October meeting will be at Oberg's.

ALLIANCE REPORT:
• No report, since the Alliance does not meet in the summer. The next meeting will be 

September 2.

TRAIL REPORT:
• The wood has been delivered for the bridge at Ron Lund’s.
• Discussed some landowner changes and possible alternate routes.

OLD BUSINESS:
• The president led a snowmobile raffle status discussion:

◦ A review of ticket sales last month showed that the sled was about half paid off.
◦ If the sled is paid off by September 1 a big ticket sales blitz would result in good profit for 

the club.
◦ Tim Kuschel has generated over $1200 by taking the sled to various events.
◦ Tim Weber and Casey Lund also were at Tobacco Days with the sled.
◦ Planning to participate in Chilimania on September 12 with the sled in the booth and ticket 

sales. Approximately 10 volunteers are needed. Contact one of the club officers to 
volunteer.

◦ Discussed possibly taking the sled to the Utica Festival and/or Jefferson County 
Snowmobile Alliance Vintage & Antique Snowmobile Show, Vintage Grass Drags & Swap 
Meet.

◦ Casey Burns of Burns Full Service offered to store and display the sled in between events, 
both to make it easier and to provide visibility in another location. This is actually a second 
identical sled on loan from Rock River Marina and Motorsports, with the original remaining 
on top of the wall at Lakeview. This will have to be discussed with Rock River Marina and 
Motorsports.

• Map ad sales were discussed and are normally needed in March – April time frame. However, 
since last year's map was prepared for a two-year period, they weren't required this year.

• The online membership process has been completed at sundownerssnowmobilers.com, with 
PayPal collecting dues. The first new member to join electronically is Carl “Walt” Kindstrom.

NEW BUSINESS:
• Tammy Bolden moved the Sundowners provide a $400 memorial for the passing of Eileen 

Hutchinson, wife of Treasurer Tom Hutchinson and long-time Sundowners' secretary. Motion 
adopted.

http://sundownerssnowmobilers.com/
http://sundownerssnowmobilers.com/


ANNOUNCEMENTS:
• Rock County Alliance of Snowmobile Clubs Youth Adviser Erica Keehn announced she would be 

running for Miss Snowflake at the AWSC Workshop Oct 30 – Nov 1.
• The Fort Atkinson Driftskippers will be holding their annual corn boil on August 8 at the VFW 

12:00 – 4:00 pm.

Jackie Kell’s name was pulled; she was not present so there will be $157.00 for the next meeting.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting. Motion adopted and meeting adjourned 8:21 pm. Our
next meeting will be held at the Pit Stop August 6 at 7:30.

Brian Gray,
Secretary, Sundowners Snowmobilers

CLUB CONTACTS

Officers:
President: Richard Plautz 608-213-8898
Vice President: Jeff Bartz 608-751-1802
Secretary: Brian Gray 608-201-0104
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Trail Chairman: Jamie Ylvisaker 608-931-9714

Board Members:
Tim Weber 608-289-6552
Casey Lund 608-449-6531
Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032
Jim Schaffitzel 608-921-2301
Craig Phillips 608-314-7935
Chris Green 608-295-2180


